Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes
     June 3, 2013     Buckland-Shelburne Elementary School     7pm

Call to Order: Chairman Manners called the meeting to order.  Other members present: Joe Judd and John Payne.

Acceptance of Meeting Minutes: Joe presented a motion to accept the minutes of May 20, 2013 as presented.  John seconded the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.
Noteworthy News:

RiverFest Celebration – The 25th Annual Riverfest Celebration is on Saturday, June 8, 2013 from 10:00 a.m. until 4:00 p.m.
Department Liaison Reports:

Police – Terry has posted the full-time Patrolman position internally for a two-week period.  With the exception of a couple of minor incidences, the movie Production is progressing smoothly.
Town Hall – Installation of the new copier is complete.  Individual workstations are now networked for printing.

Pratt Building Committee – The Building Committee awarded the design contract to Margo Jones Architect of Greenfield, MA.  The Committee will meet with the firm on June 12th to discuss the renovation project.

Highway – crew members have begun roadside mowing; particularly those areas where mustard weed is prevalent.  John cautioned that mowing should cease once the plant has gone to seed to prevent spreading.
F.R.C.O.G. - Joe reported that he attended the FCECS meeting on Thursday, May 16th to make it known that Shelburne would like to retain the Mt. Massamet generator.  While a decision has yet to be made, Joe hopes that the Committee will seriously consider Shelburne’s request.
Warner Bros. Production – Joe reported that he has heard nothing but positive comments regarding the Production.  Steve is doing a fantastic job and the level of communication has been great.

7:15 p.m. Angela Griswold RE: Village Restaurant Transfer of Liquor License – Donald McLaughlin, owner and applicant Angela Griswold appeared before the Board seeking approval of a liquor license transfer at the Village Restaurant located at 43 Bridge Street.  Don stated that he is selling the business, he will remain on-site to help with the transition.  Angela indicated that she has never held a liquor license but intends to receive certification via the Alcoholic Beverages Control Commission’s training program.  By doing so, the business receives a discount on their liability insurance.  Joe asked if Angela would be willing to share her experience with the Board once the training is complete.  She indicated that she would be happy to.  Members of the Board discussed the seriousness of selling to minors; and serving to intoxicated individuals.  Don, an experience as a liquor license holder in several states, indicated that he understands the level of responsibility that goes hand in hand with a liquor license and has never been cited for any infractions.  Angela intends to run the business as it is; with very few changes.  Following the discussion, Joe presented a motion to approve the request for transfer of liquor license as presented.  John seconded the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.
7:30 p.m. Chris Myers, Emergency Management Director RE: Memorandum of Understandings for Use of First Congregational Church – Chris reported that First Congregational Church representatives agreed to amend the agreements to reflect a one-year term.  Chris is hopeful that he can find an electrician who is able to install the transfer switch before June 30th.  
Chris also reported that he and Highway Superintendent, Mark Shippee have been working with MEMA so to receive reimbursement for expenses related to the February snowstorm.  The town is eligible for 75% reimbursement and Chris anticipates the amount to be approximately $10,000.

OLD BUSINESS:

Proposed Street Vendor Permits – Joe reported that work will resume once the movie Production is finished.

Proposed Development of the Glacial Pothole Area – Joe reported that the Flood Plain survey work is complete.  The survey firm, Guntlow and Associates will submit their final delineations to FEMA.  Botanist, Roberta Lombarti will make a site visit to the glacial pothole area this week to identify any endangered or threatened species in the area.

Cowell Gymnasium Floor Restoration – Joe reported that the work is complete and the floor looks beautiful.

Memorandum of Understandings between the Town of Shelburne and First Congregational Church (Use of Facility as emergency Shelter and Installation of Equipment) – Joe presented a motion to accept both of the amended Memorandum’s of Understandings for use of the First Congregational Church as an Emergency Shelter and for the installation of a transfer switch.  John seconded the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

Robin Sherman, Executive Director RE: vacancy on Shelburne Housing Authority Board of Commissioners – the Shelburne Housing Authority Board of Commissioners has tentatively scheduled a joint meeting with the Board of Selectmen on Wednesday, June 12th at 6pm at Highland Village to consider appointees for the recently vacated seat on the SHA Board of Commissioners.  The Board will continue to seek interested candidates.

Medical Marijuana Workshop – John attended the Medical Marijuana workshop sponsored by the F.R.C.O.G. on May 29th.  John reported that it is clear that appropriate zoning by-laws will play an important role and until they are developed, it is recommended that cities and towns adopt a temporary moratorium.  According to the new regulations, there must be at least one dispensing facility per County but no more than five.  Each facility must hold a half million dollar bond.  The marijuana must be grown, processed, managed, and sold at the same location.  John feels that the entire proposal sounds unattractive.  He will speak to Planning Board Chairman, Matt Marchese about proposed by-laws and/or a moratorium.
NEW BUSINESS:

Jamie Greenberg RE: Celebration of Life – Friends and family of Jamie Greenberg, request permission to hold a “Celebration of Life” gathering in memory of Jamie Greenberg who passed on April 4, 2013; following a long battle with leukemia.  The group would like to hold the gathering on Deerfield Ave. between the yoga studio and the Mole Hollow building on Sunday, June 30th at 5:30pm.  The Shelburne Falls Yoga Studio and the owners of Mole Hollow have given approval for the event.  An estimated 50 to 100 individuals are expected to attend the hour long service.  Given the size of the gathering, John recommended speaking to Chief Walker about closing the lower section of Deerfield Ave (from Memorial Drive down) to vehicular traffic to ensure public safety.  Joe and Bob agreed.  Pending approval of all business owners and input from the Police Chief, Joe presented a motion to approve the June 30th event.  John seconded the motion.  Motion approved unanimously.
The Baker’s Oven RE: Request for Entertainment License – Michelle Mojallali of The Baker’s Oven, 24 Bridge Street has requested an entertainment license for occasional musical acts on weekends after dinner hours.  In keeping with past practice, Bob suggested inviting both Michele and the property owner (Harvey Schaktman) in for discussion at their next meeting.

Jackie Stanford, Outreach Coordinator RE: Letter of Resignation – In a letter to the Selectmen, Jackie announced her plans to resign from her position of Outreach Coordinator effective July 31, 2013.  Jackie stated that it has been a pleasure serving the senior population for the past 15 years.  Joe presented a motion to accept Jackie’s resignation with great regret.  John seconded the motion.  Motion accepted unanimously.  Joe will meet with Cathy to discuss filling the position.
Long Range Planning Committee – At the requested of the Selectboard, Leo Ojala brought forth the names of five individuals (including him) who are willing to serve on a Long Range Planning Committee.  After reviewing the list of names and discussing the Committee’s charge, John presented a motion to appoint: Leo Ojala, Holly Sontag, Josiah Simpson, Joe Palmeri, and Kimberly Hughes.  Joe seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.  Once members have been sworn in, the Board recommends that the Committee meet and designate a Chairperson.  The Selectboard requests that the Committee examine the broad financial, economic, and infrastructure needs of the town; and identify four to five priorities.  The Board would like the Committee to report their findings in early September.
OTHER BUSINESS:

Cowell Gymnasium Windows – Joe has contacted Seth McCabe of Greenfield Glass to obtain a price proposal for replacement windows in the gymnasium. 

Film Guidelines and Permitting Process – Joe would like to revisit the Film Permit Guidelines at some point and revise them to prohibit the placement of flyers and/or notifications in mailboxes.

Town Parking Lots – Joe would like to have a broader discussion in the near future relative to the use of town parking lots as a personal storage site for unregistered vehicles, boats, trailers, etc.

CORRESPONDENCE:  None

PUBLIC COMMENT:   None

ADJOURNMENT: Joe presented a motion to adjourn at 8:47 p.m.  John seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Terry Mosher

Town Administrator

